Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on Friday, March 6, 2009, 12 – 1pm.

The IT committee met on Friday, March 6, in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh library. In attendance were: Bert Wachsmuth (Chair), Richard Stern, Anne Pumfery (Secretary), Paul Fisher, Dongdong Chen, Ming Bao, David Mest, Nathaniel Knight, Anne Mullen-Hohl, and Jorge Lopez-Cortina.

IT Faculty Survey: We discussed the current draft of the IT faculty survey. Several recommendations were made to rephrase some questions and the final version will be made available to all faculty, including adjuncts, soon after Spring Break.
Faculty/Staff Email conversion: The conversion of faculty and staff email has started and a kit for converting archived mail to Exchange is available. We were concerned with an “old message deletion” policy posted on the technology web site but Steve Landry agreed to remove it until “an appropriate archiving solution is implemented and the University community is satisfied that they have convenient, uninterrupted access to their archived email from any computer”. A follow-up meeting with Steve Landry is scheduled for Wed, 3/25. An email quota of 500 MB will be imposed (not counting archived email) to keep the email system fast and responsive for all.
TLTR Town Hall meeting: We discussed the upcoming IT Town Hall meeting at the University Club on April 6, 5:30pm – 7:00pm, centered on the theme of “getting ready for the Class of 2013”. The meeting will be moderated by Jack Shannon. One short presentation will focus on our faculty, a second will characterize today’s student in terms of technology uses. The reminder of the meeting will allow for open questions and discussions. In order to increase interest and attendance, we recommend that the Faculty Senate act as co-sponsor of the meeting.
IT Budget Priorities: The IT budget has been cut substantially. Grants such as FIGs, SURFs, and CDI will be curtailed, and faculty laptop refresh will be extended to 3 years. Faculty may apply for an earlier refresh and the IT committee was asked to help develop guidelines for evaluating such requests.

Public Printing: We discussed a proposal drafted by the TLTR Digital Sustainability Committee to limit free printing in the public labs to a set number of pages per semester in order to limit waste and to increase awareness about environmental and sustainability issues. Based on our discussion we offer the following resolution to the Senate:
Whereas,

1. the University has recently launched several initiatives to promote conservation and environmental sustainability across campus and to raise awareness of these issues;

2. at the present time students are permitted to print out unlimited quantities of paper copies at no charge in the library and in computer labs;

3. the current printing policy promotes excessive consumption of resources and a mind-set incompatible with the University's goals of conservation and sustainability; and

4. the TLTR Digital Sustainability Committee has recently proposed a plan that would change the current policy by limiting the number of free printouts to a set allocation per semester;

The Senate,

1. voices its support for the printing policy proposed by the TLTR Digital Sustainability Committee with the understanding that the specific details (number of free copies permitted, etc.) will be determined based on an accurate calculation of current usage and the reasonable needs of students;
2. calls on the University Library and the Division of Information Technology to implement this policy in a timely manner; and

3. calls on faculty members to be aware of the printing demands they are imposing on students and to reconsider tasks and assignments that may necessitate the production of excessive or unnecessary paper copies.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert G. Wachsmuth
